

Hublic Service Commission of the District of Columbia 1333 H Street, N.W., 2nd Floor, West Tower Washington, D.C. 20005 (202) 626-5100 www.depsc.org

Betty Ann Kane Chairman

June 20, 2011

Ms. Sharon Gillett Chief Wireline Competition Bureau Federal Communications Commission 445 Twelfth Street, SW Washington, D.C. 20554

> RE: NANC Numbering Oversight Working Group Annual Performance Evaluation Reports of the NANPA and of the PA

Dear Ms. Gillett:

This is to advise the Federal Communications Commission that the North American Numbering Council ("NANC"), at its May 17, 2011 meeting, unanimously concurred with the recommendations of the Numbering Oversight Working Group to submit the attached 2010 Performance Evaluation Reports of the North American Numbering Plan Administrator and of the Pooling Administrator.

Please feel free to contact me or the Numbering Oversight Working Group Tri-Chairs: Laura Dalton, Verizon Communications (laura.r.dalton@verizon.com), Natalie McNamer, T-Mobile USA (natalie.mcnamer@T-Mobile.com), and Gwen Zahn, Verizon Wireless (Gwen.Zahn@Verizonwireless.com), if you or members of your staff have any questions regarding these NANC recommendations.

Sincerely,

Betty Ann Kane Chairman

North American Numbering Council

Attachments

cc: Ann Stevens, FCC

Marilyn Jones, FCC NANC Members